
Saddle Area:
Saddle
These come in all shapes, sizes, and designs. Different saddles work best for different purposes. 
Some people will be more comfortable with one saddle shape than another simply based on how 
their junk feels while riding. Try out a few and see what you like! Saddles are fully interchangeable 
so don’t worry about being stuck with one that sucks. 

Seat Post
Seat posts are very, very size specific and must be measured carefully to make sure you get the right 
one. The size is printed on the post itself, but if it's been rubbed off, you need a Vernier Gauge to 
measure the exact diameter. Vernier Gauges can cost as little as $15 or as much as $70. 
Alternatively, your local bike shop will be happy to measure it for you if you ask nicely. 

Front Set:
Handlebar Grip
These are the rubber tubes that fit over your handlebars to make them more comfortable to grab 
onto. Feel free to mix and match for whichever qualities you desire: color, texture, padding, tassels, 
etc. These can come pretty cheap, so don't feel like a sucker for buying them new. Used ones are 
also plentiful.

Head Tube
This is the part of the frame that holds the steering tube, which is the piece that connects the 
handlebars to the fork. The head tube contains two sets of ball bearings (top and bottom) to allow 
the steering tube to move freely. The bearings are referred to as the Head Set. 

Shock Absorber
These are typically only seen on mountain bikes, but some road bikes in the 90's were developed 
for use with shocks. Front and rear shocks allow the wheels to move up and down to absorb small 
bumps while keeping the tires in contact with the ground for better control. It also helps the rider 
and bike absorb large shocks when landing jumps. Not entirely essential unless you plan to do 
some real off-roading with your whip. City dwellers should be fine without, but it's your choice. It 
should also be noted that suspension, especially rear suspension, sometimes makes the bike very 
inefficient because it takes pedaling force and puts it into the shock absorber. Just something to 
think about.

Front Brakes
There are several different styles of brakes, but they are almost all operated by the use of levers 
attached to the handlebars which pull on a cable that is attached to the brake pads by pieces of 
metal called “shoes.” Pulling the cable forces the brake pads to rub against the wheel rim to slow 
you down. You can get brake pads used – look for clean pads that still have deep ridges, and little 
or no cracking. However, they are almost all less than $20 new, and may give you more peace of 
mind than a set of pads whose history is unknown. 

Rear Brakes
Just like the front brakes, these are operated through cables attached at the handlebars, and use 
rubber pads to slow the wheel through friction. 

Fork
This is the portion of the bike that holds the front wheel, and allows you to steer and balance. The 
two open grooves at the end of the fork that attach to the hub of the wheel are called dropouts. 
Every bike has front and rear dropouts. Despite how it looks, the fork is not actually part of the 
frame, meaning, it's not welded to the rest of the bike, so if you are building a bike from scratch 
you will want to find a fork that works with your frame. Finding the right fork can get pretty 
complicated, so if you are not sure what you need, there are several books on bike building that 
should be informative, or look for classes at your local bike collective! 



Wheel:
Spokes
Spokes come in a bunch of different sizes depending on the size of your wheels. They can be 
measured for length using a spoke ruler. If you bend or snap a spoke  during a collision, it can 
usually be replaced with another spoke of the same size (if you haven't done major damage to the 
wheel itself). The nub at the top of each spoke where it meets the rim, is called a spoke nipple. 
These come in three sizes, and require a spoke wrench to loosen or tighten. 

Hub
Hubs are the cylindrical metal bars that run across the center of each wheel. They are the center 
point for the spokes. The rear hub of your bike usually also holds your gear set. They are 
complicated beasts that will require some hands on experience to fully grasp. 

Rim 
This refers to the large metal hoop that forms each wheel. They are usually made out of  aluminum 
so they are nice and light but also fairly soft which means they are susceptible to bends and nicks. 
A hard smash into a curb or pothole can get your wheel out of alignment. This is also referred to as 
being “out of true”. You will be able to tell because you will feel the wheel wobble side to side while 
riding, especially while braking. You can definitely re-true a wheel with a little practice. 

Tire
This is the part of your wheel that actually meets the road. It's different from the inner tube which 
is the part of the tire that inflates. Tires and tubes come in specific sizes that are listed on the 
outside edges. 

Valve
This is the part of the tube that allows air to come in and out. Pretty straightforward. There are two 
types - Presta (skinny + metal) and Schrader (fat + rubber). 

Pedal
Pedals come in a few basic designs. Most of them operate the same way with the exception of 
clipless pedals which allow you to pull up on the pedals as well as push down since they actually 
attach to a special pair of shoes that you wear. They're preferred by riders who want to increase 
their speed and maximize their physical input with each stride. Not necessary by any means, but 
pretty cool if you have some extra cash. Most any set of petals you find used will work just fine 
though. 

Cogset
The Cogset is what you call the collection of cogs that are attached to one another on the rear hub 
of the bike. 

Crank Arm
The crank arm is the metal rod that attaches each pedal to the center crank. That's all. 

Front Derailleur
If your bike has gears, it will have a front and rear derailleur. The front one is attached about a 
third of the way up the seat tube. It's function is to physically move the chain between the front 
cogs when you switch gears. 

Rear Derailleur
Like the front one, the purpose of the rear derailleur is to move the chain up and down the cog set 
when you switch gears. Derailleurs are somewhat complicated and will require a little learnin' to get 
totally down. A lot of seemingly unrelated problems can be tackled by adjusting the derailleurs or 
their respective cables. 

Chain
Pretty self explanatory. Remember to keep it oiled up, and check for signs of rust if you do a lot of 
riding in gross weather, or leave your bike outside a lot. Chains can be removed and replaced using 
a Chain Tool.

Chain Rings
This is the set of discs attached to the front crank set (between your pedals and the frame) and 
make up the front gears. 

Rear Brakes
Just like the front brakes, these are operated through cables attached at the handlebars, and use 
rubber pads to slow the wheel through friction. 

**All of the parts mentioned can be purchased used with varying degrees of success. Take the time 
to research the part you need and what it's optimal condition should be before committing to a 
used piece. Obviously this advice is more relevant for things like derailleurs than, say, pedals but 
always expect to do a little bit of work when buying used.  


